

ONEIDA COUNTY BOARD OF LEGISLATORS

ONEIDA COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING • 800 PARK AVENUE • UTICA, N.Y. 13501-2977

Gerald J. Fiorini Chairman (315) 798-5900

Mikale Billard Clerk (315) 798-5404

George Joseph Majority Leader

Philip M. Sacco Minority Leader

NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING

Oneida County Board of Legislators

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN to the Members of the Oneida County Board of Legislators that a Special Meeting will be held Wednesday, September 30th, 2020 at 12:00 PM via WebEx remote platform.

The purpose of such meeting is to consider Introductory No. 273, "Re: APPROVAL FOR THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE TO SUBMIT THE PROPOSED 2021 CAPITAL BUDGET AND SIX YEAR CAPITAL PROGRAM ON NOVEMBER 12, 2020 DUE TO THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC."

NOTICE IS ALSO HEREBY GIVEN, that the Oneida County Board of Legislators will meet in accordance to Governor Cuomo's Executive Order 202.1.

The General Public can view and listen to the meeting at the Oneida County Board of Legislators Facebook Page www.facebook.com @ONEIDACOUNTYLEGISLATURE or https://fb.me/ONEIDACOUNTYLEGISLATURE

Mikale P. Billard
Clerk of the Board of Legislators
Dated: September 24, 2020



ONEIDA COUNTY OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE

ANTHONY J. PICENTE, JR. County Executive ce@ocgov.net

September 23, 2020

Gerald J. Fiorini Chairman Oneida County Board of Legislators 800 Park Ave. Utica, New York 13501

Dear Chairman Fiorini,

In these pandemic times, we as a county are experiencing many unusual things for the first time. There are many unanswered questions concerning revenue and expenses for this year as well as the 2021 budget year.

It is due to these questionable times that I respectfully request your Board to waive Article VI, Section 603 of the charter specifying the date of October 5, 2020 as the day in which the next year's budget and six year capital budget must be presented. At this point in time, I do not feel comfortable presenting a budget when there are so many unanswered questions. New York State has not provided any real guidance on what type of cuts they may inflict on counties who are preforming the state mandated programs.

I respectfully request to present the Oneida County 2021 budget on November 12, 2020 during your regularly scheduled monthly meeting in the Board Chambers.

Thank you for your consideration in advance.

Sincerely,

Anthony J. Picente Jr.

County Executive

CC Peter M. Rayhill, Oneida County Attorney